
 
EESCC Meeting Minutes 
 
January 9th, 2025 
Sizzler 

 
Attendees:21 – Bert Jacobson, Jerry Shultz, Mike and Nadine Camicia, Paula Loftin, Mike and Gail Glass, Keith 
Olson, Jim and Bonnie Mueller, Scott Minder, John Schmidt, Tim and Peggy Steck, Bren and Lorin Wamsley, 
Mary Richardson, Dawayne Kerbs, Bruce Harmon, Mark Heitchue and Dan Mullen. 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:34 pm. 
 
Meeting Minutes –Secretary Peggy Steck read the December 4th, 2024 meeting minutes. They were approved 
as read.  
Treasurers Report – Jim Mueller read the treasurers report and it was approved. 
 
Old Business 
 
501(c)(3) Update – Licia was not present, Jerry reported not much to report.  John S brought up that we need 
to be careful how we present the foundation.  Due to public mis-perception of racing.  We need to keep 
looking for property.  
 
Insurance – Bonnie – – it’s a pain this year. Tried to contact the man Mike Glass recommended and she has 
not been able. Sent an email to other club presidents and asked how are they interpreting the rules.  
Stark, our current insurance rep contacted Bonnie regarding the rules. What he is saying does not make sense. 
She recommends we stay with K & K this year and stick with the existing rules. Lots of discussion about our old 
rules and trying to get as close to those rules as possible. Tim is to send Bonnie a copy of old rules. We would 
like to have karts back and minor riders and permitted drivers.  
 
 
2025 Event Dates – We finalized our event dates. All are unconfirmed, except for the Evo school and Larison 
Hillclimb. Tim will put them on the website.  
 
2025 Sponsors –We lost 2 sponsors and gained 2 new ones. Our new sponsors are Joe Ellis Construction and 
FTW Tuning (they have a dyno) 
 
Upcoming Events – Bonnie – the scavenger hunt is January 25th and the Poker tournament is at Jamie’s house 
on February 22nd. 
 
Roadside cleanup dates – we missed our 2nd cleanup last year. Bert got an angry email from someone in 
Pleasant Hill that someone had dumped two big bags of garbage by our sign. He forwarded the email to 
Bonnie.  Bonnie went out and cleaned up the mess and part of a section. She emailed them and was really 
nice.  
We set Sat March 1st, for our first date. Will set 2nd date later 
 
 
Additional Agenda Items:  
 



Bert – – contacted Carry at SSCC to talk about a date for us. Drifters have their dates set and they have to get 
the dates from karters before we can ask for a date. Bert asked if they could plan an event date on their 
schedule and we could put on the event. May have to get in for a date for next year.  
 
 
Paula – Evo school – it’s on, we have a date and venue. She will contact the person from Bremerton club who 
said they want to help.  The school will be phase 1 & 2. People will be needed to help. 
 
Mary R – She asked about when helmets are expiring.  Bonnie replied that helmets expire next year. Snell 
2010 are still good until the end of this year.  Mary a place to purchase helmets that are a lot cheaper, but 
they have a European rating that is higher and are not Snell rated. ECE 22.06 is the European rating.  She asked 
if they are allowed. We have to follow SCCA rues and the European rating is not allowed. 
 
 
Dawayne – He asked if we were going to have a pre-tech for Ice Breaker. It was really helpful last year.   
 
We all agreed it was a good idea and will give out the NFT certificates, the same as last year. It will be  
3/8/202, noon to 2. Drivers need to show numbers and letters at tech. We thought to make drivers go to reg 
first, but then 2nd though that as it floods registration. .  
 Classes have changed. Check the rules. There is a link on the web site.  
 
 
Lorin - – mike brought up HP in Corvalis for a venue. Lorin checked it out and it’s going to work for us or them.  
 
Bonnie – She and Jim went and checked out a lot in Newport. It gets rented it out. Its big enough for a small 
event. 
 
 
Home Page articles  
 

News Articles need to be written and submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the 
monthly meeting. 
Newsletter Assignments- Licia and Bonnie each have one for this month 
Newsletter Release- After the Banquet   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:58 PM 


